
Grand Junction, Colorado 
 

October 16, 1935 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met in regular session at 7:30 
o'clock P. M. Councilmen present and answering at roll call were: Ross, Holcombe, Oates, 
Boston, Roberts, Enstrom, and Carson. City Manager Soderstrum, City Attorney Bowie, and 
City Clerk Tomlinson were present. 
 
The minutes of the regular meeting held October 2nd were read and approved. 
 
A delegation consisting of Messrs. Helman, Willsea, Tupper, Bradfield, and Jas. Milne 
appeared before the Council and requested the Council to take further steps to request the 
State Highway Department to build an underpass rather than an overpass at the South Fifth 
Street Railway Crossing. A letter from Chas. Vail was read, in which it was stated that it had 
been decided that an overpass would be constructed. Mr. Soderstrum spoke of several 
engineering matters in connection with this construction. All members expressed 
themselves as preferring a pass, but stated that they would not care to take any steps that 
would cause the Department to defer the construction of some crossing elimination at this 
point. It was suggested that a committee go to Denver and speak to Mr. Vail and Governor 
Johnson about this matter. 
 
Mr. Severson appeared before the Council in connection with the driveways for the filling 
station at Fifth and North Avenue. Mr. Soderstrum reported that he had gone into the matter 
with Mr. Severson and would recommend that one twenty-five foot driveway be constructed 
on Fifth Street and two twenty-five foot driveways on North Ave. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Oates and seconded by Councilman Holcombe that Mr. 
Severson be granted one twenty-five foot driveway on Fifth Street and two twenty-five foot 
driveways on North Avenue according to Mr. Soderstrum's recommendations. Motion 
carried. 
 
An application for a restaurant liquor license for Jack Dupree, who plans on opening a 
restaurant at 332 Main Street was presented. It was moved by Councilman Holcombe and 
seconded by Councilman Enstrom that a license be granted to Mr. Jack Dupree for the sum 
of $80.00 until December 31st, 1935, subject to the issuance of a license by the State of 
Colorado. Roll was called on the motion with the following result: Councilmen voting AYE - 
Ross, Holcombe, Oates, Boston, Enstrom, and Carson. Councilmen voting NO - Roberts. A 
majority of the Councilmen voting AYE, the President declared the motion carried. 
 
A request from Mr. McCormick to be allowed to install loud speakers on the Marquee at 
Montgomery Ward & Co. during the radio show, October 17, 18, and 19 was made. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Holcombe and seconded by Councilman Enstrom that the 
request be granted subject to restrictions as to volume, hours, etc. as the City Manager may 
recommend. Roll was called on the motion with the following result: Councilmen voting AYE 



- Holcombe, Oates, Boston, Roberts, Enstrom, and Carson. Councilmen voting NO - Ross. 
A majority of the Councilmen voting AYE, the President declared the motion carried. 
 
There was some discussion of traffic signals for various intersections, but no definite action 
taken. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Oates and seconded by Councilman Enstrom that the 
meeting adjourn. Motion carried. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 
City Clerk 
 


